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BACK TO SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 2024 

It has been an incredibly busy summer around the Spencerville school campus as we 
prepare for a great 2024-25 school year. Throughout this newsletter, there will be 
articles featuring our various summer projects. A huge shoutout goes to our 
Maintenance Supervisor, Zach Stemen, and our Technology Coordinator, Amy 
Shoppell, and their crews for the outstanding work they did this summer!  

While maintaining proper facilities for our students is critical, so is what we do within 
the classroom walls. Over the past year, our administrators and teachers have been 
examining our school’s vision statement: Learning and Growing Together as One 
School, One Community, One Purpose. We have specifically dialed in on defining our 
“One Purpose.”  
 

Knowing its purpose helps an organization align its strategies, motivate employees, 
build trust, navigate challenges, and foster growth and innovation*. Through 
discussions throughout the previous school year, we have defined our purpose as “To prepare students for 
lifelong success.” We have gone a step further in defining our purpose by specifically breaking down the 
components of lifelong student success: Academic Skills, Technology Skills, Social-Emotional Skills, and 
Career Readiness.    
 

Throughout the 2024-25 school year, our staff will continue this work by identifying the key components 
students need for each skill. For example, what specific academic, technology, and social-emotional skills do 
our students need and how are we going to make sure those skills are taught and obtained? This is 
challenging, but critical work in preparing students for lifelong success.   
 

While lifelong student success is our goal, we know we can't do it without parental involvement. Increasing 
parental involvement continues to be a district goal as parental participation fosters a supportive and 
enriching environment that helps students develop academically, socially, and emotionally, laying the 
foundation for lifelong success.**  
 

Spencerville Local Schools offers a wide variety of activities and resources to get parents involved. The first 
opportunity to get involved will be at our Back-to-School Fair on Monday, August 26th. I encourage parents to 
drop by the Back-to-School Fair to learn more about the Spencerville Local Schools and the resources 
available for student success.  
 

I wish our staff, students, and families the best of luck during the 2024-25 school year. I encourage parents to 
reach out to their building principals and guidance counselors for help throughout the school year. If you 
need more assistance, I am always here to help.   
 

Have a great school year!    Mr, Brian Woods, Superintendent                                              **AI assisted statement. 
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CAMPUS UPDATES 
Stadium Update  

Memorial Field and the Charles Moeller Track are being updated this summer in many ways, with the 
replacement of the track surface being the project's main hub. The polyurethane surface had reached 
its maximum lifetime as had the asphalt underneath, so it was time for an update. After a complete 
rebuild of the track base, new asphalt has been layed. The new polyurethane track surface and 
painting of the track will occur later this fall.   
 

Wheelchair Accessible Seating/Parking - Another large component of the project includes installing 
wheelchair accessible bleachers at the south end of the home side. The new bleachers, which will 
feature a wheelchair ramp in the front with seating for six wheelchairs, will seat up to an additional 300 
fans. A new four-foot-wide concrete sidewalk will run behind the press box and will offer a convenient 
path to restrooms and concessions. Finally, a new 25” x 60’ asphalt parking area has been created 
behind the home bleachers for easier maneuverability while getting in and out of the stadium.  
 

Other Stadium Updates - In addition to new asphalt being layed for the track, new asphalt was also 
layed around the entire stadium as the old asphalt had reached its life-expectancy. A concrete pad 
was added for the girls’ high jump pit, which currently sits on the grass. New fencing will line the 
exterior of the track surface. Signage around the stadium will also be updated.  
 

Bike/Walking Path Update – The campus-wide bike/walking path is scheduled to be resurfaced 
beginning on  August 19th. Low spots and damaged areas will be repaired before the entire path gets 
a fresh 1” of new asphalt added.  
 

K-12 Brick Restoration Project – The “new,” 18-year-old K-12 school building began a three-year 
outside renovation that includes brick/mortar restoration, joint sealant replacement, and the sealing of 
gutters and roof joints. This summer’s work focused on the academic wings – K-2, 3-4, 5-8, and 9-12. 
The next two summers will feature similar work to the remainder of the building. After all repairs are 
completed, the building will be power washed, and water sealed.  
 

Gym Roof Covering – A rubber membrane has been installed over the K-12 steel gym roofs to fix 
ongoing leak issues. New gutters have also been installed on the gyms which will prevent on-going 
issues of water dripping down the north gym wall.   
  
Flooring Projects  
*New epoxy flooring has been applied to the K-12 Office Area.  
*New vinyl floor tile has been installed in the K-12 library.  
*New tile in the AD office and new carpet in the technology office.  
*All three gym floors have been refinished. 
  
 New Football Seating Arrangements  

With the addition of the new bleachers on the south end of the stadium, seating arrangements at 
Memorial Field are changing for the 2024-25 season.   
 

The Spencerville Bearcat Marching Band, which has most recently sat in the “Student Section” will be 
moving back to the main bleachers where they will occupy to the last section to the north, closest to 
the Student Section.   
 

The Student Section will now consist of High School (South), Middle School (Middle), and Elementary 
(North) student seating. Building principals will be sharing game day expectations with students when 
school begins, but there will be an expectation for students to be in the student section bleachers or 
with their parents in the main bleachers, unless going to/from concessions.   
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School Attendance Matters  
Spencerville Local Schools are focusing on improving 
student attendance during the 2024-25 school year. 
Since COVID, school attendance rates have declined at 
Spencerville, as they also have across Ohio and the 
nation.   
 
Pre-COVID, Spencerville’s Chronic Absentee rate was 
3.0%. Chronic Absenteeism is defined as missing 10% of 
more of the school year for any reason (excused or 
unexcused). Post-COVID, these numbers have risen each 
year. Our chronic rate rose from 3.0% to 6.7% in 2020-
21, 14.5% in 2021-22, 15.1% in 2022-23, and 16.2% in 
2023-24. While we are below the state average chronic 
rate of 25.6%, our number is still too high. Students need to be in school. The chart 
on the opposite page shows the impact of missing just two days per month.  
 
While our chronic absentee rate has continued to climb, our daily average 
attendance rate has been in decline. In 2019-20, our average student attendance 
rate was 96.7%. Over the past four years, our daily average has decreased each 
year to a low of 93.9% this past year.  
 
To reverse this trend, Spencerville Schools are working to,   
1) Educate students and parents about the importance of school attendance.   
2) Create an incentive program and use other strategies to encourage daily 
attendance.   
3) Work closely, early in the school year, with students and families who have had 
chronic attendance issues.   
4) Assign teacher mentors to students with attendance issues.   
5) Set up Attendance Intervention Plans for chronically absent students.   
6) Cooperate with local law enforcement and the Allen County court system to 
ensure students are coming to school, as required by law.   
 
We encourage parents to do whatever they can to help students get to school 
regularly. We understand that legitimate illnesses will occur, and that students 
should not be in school when legitimately ill, but many times students are absent 
for reasons that should not keep them out of school. Regular school attendance is 
vital for ensuring that students are prepared academically, socially, and emotionally 
for their future.  
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Jennifer Sudhoff/NCSSA Chosen as Interim School Treasurer   

Spencerville resident, Jennifer Sudhoff, and her team at North Coast 
Shared Services Alliance (NCSSA), have been hired by the Spencerville 
Board of Education to provide interim treasurer services for the 2024-25 
school year.    
 
Mrs. Sudhoff and NCSSA will be replacing Leland Hays, who accepted the 
treasurer's position at Pike-Delta-York Local Schools, a school located just 
10 minutes from his home in Napoleon, Ohio. The board thanks Leland for 
his two and a half years of service to Spencerville Local Schools and wishes him luck.  
  
A description of NCSSA from their website reads, “North Coast Shared Services Alliance (NCSSA) 
is a partnership between the Educational Service Centers of Northeast Ohio, Lorain, and Medina 
Counties designed to create new, unique services for school districts. The NCSSA team consists of 
licensed treasurers, experienced payroll staff, transportation experts, human resources 
coordinators, skilled analysts and research specialists. The highly skilled and diverse team 
provides financial, business and operational services to school districts and governmental 
agencies across Ohio.”   
Jennifer will be working in the district one day per week and will attend monthly board meetings. 
She and her NCSSA team will handle treasurer duties remotely the other four days of the week, in 
coordination with our two local assistant treasurers, Cole Roberts and Tera Thompson.  
 
Mrs. Sudhoff has over 18 years of experience providing financial leadership to educational 
institutions.  She has served as a fiscal liaison at an Information Technology Center (ITC), as an 
assistant treasurer and most recently as the Treasurer/CFO of Benjamin Logan Local School 
District.  Jennifer also serves on the Board of Directors of Ohio Association of School Business 
Officials (OASBO) and holds a Business Managers license.  
 
Long time residents of Spencerville, Jennifer and her husband Dave have two sons who are 
graduates of the district: Benjamin, 2020 and Carter, 2024.  Having recently moved Ben to the 
Chicago area, their free time will be visiting the Windy City and watching Carter play basketball at 
Defiance College.   
   
Spencerville Schools are excited to have Jennifer and her team to guide the schools' finances for 
the upcoming school year. In the meantime, the board will be seeking a long-term treasurer. If a 
permanent treasurer is found before the end of the contracted year, Jennifer will switch to an 
advisory role as we transition. If a suitable full-time treasurer cannot be found, we will have the 
option of staying with NCSSA. 
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Volunteer/Chaperone Background Checks   
 

Spencerville Local Schools will be providing an extra layer of security for our students by 
requiring all volunteers and chaperones to pass a local background check before working with 
students.  
 

All part-time and full-time school employees must undergo a complete BCII/FBI background 
check before beginning work, but up until this time, there was no requirement for volunteers.  
 
Starting with the 2024-25 school year, all volunteers and chaperones are required to pass a local 
background check, which will be completed by the Spencerville Police Department. Once an 
individual has been approved as a volunteer or chaperone, they will remain on the approved list 
for the rest of the school year.   
 

Background check forms are available in the school office and may be completed and returned 
at any time.  
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Get Ready for the 3rd Annual Back-to-School Fair at Spencerville Schools! 

Dear Students, Families, Community members, and Staff, 

We are excited to announce our annual Back-to-School Fair, a wonderful opportunity to kick 
off the new school year with enthusiasm and community spirit! Mark your calendars for 
Monday, August 26th from 12:00-2:00 pm and 4:00-6:30 pm.  

What students and families can expect: 

Pick Up Schedules: Students can pick up their schedules and pay school fees. 

Meet Your Teachers: Take this chance to find your classrooms, meet your new teachers, 
and get to know the staff who will support your learning journey this year. 

Bring Your School Supplies: Don’t forget to bring your school supplies so you’re ready for 
the first day of school. 

Find Your Lockers: Students will have the opportunity to find their lockers and get settled 
in. 

School Pictures: Students can get their school pictures taken before school starts! Don’t 
miss this opportunity to capture your first day of the new school year. 

School Supplies: Donations will be available with essential school supplies to ensure 
you’re ready for the first day of school, for those who may have a need. 

Vaccine Clinic: For the first time, we will be partnering with the Health Department to offer 
a Vaccine Clinic. You can register through the link on our Facebook page and through 
your Final Forms email. If you have any questions, please contact our School Nurse, 
Christy Erickson. 

Counselor and Social Worker Support: We will be offering access to our school counselor 
and our school social worker, both of whom will be available to answer questions and 
provide support to students and families as we transition into the new school year. 

Information Booths: Gather valuable information about school programs, clubs, and 
extracurricular activities. Learn how you can get involved! 

Local Organizations: Local organizations will be available with information, including: 
SYAA, Lifewise, Boy/Girl Scouts, Local Spencerville Library. 

By Design Merchandise: By Design will be set up with a wide variety of Bearcat items for 
purchase, so be sure to check out their offerings! 

Bounce House: Get ready for fun! We have a Bounce House coming from Bounce Off 
Inflatables. It’s sure to be a hit with the kids! 
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Food Trucks: This year, the line-up for our food trucks includes: 

Poppie's Ice Tropical Shaved Ice 

Fork in the Road 

Curbside Escapes Specialty Coffee 

Taco Movil Lima 

Bearded Barbecue LLC 

WaffleLicious 

Tom's Hotdogs 

Lynn's Sweet Treats 

Come hungry and enjoy a variety of delicious options! 

Free Ice Cream: Students will once again receive free ice cream! Don’t miss out on this 
sweet treat! 

Door Prizes: There will be door prizes drawn during the first week of school for students 
who have attended the fair! Don’t miss your chance to win! 

Counselor’s Corner: This year, we are excited to introduce a place where local counseling 
agencies will be available with information and resources to support students and 
families.  

Bearcat Care Closet: We are also proud to announce the Bearcat Care Closet, sponsored 
by our very own student Jack Waggamon and family, which will provide hygiene items 
available for any students or families with this need.  

Federal Programs: Title 1, Special Education, and English Language Learners 
informational meetings will be held in room 503 (main hallway). There will be two 30-
minute sessions offered to learn more about these programs, 1:30 and 5:30. 

Why should students and families attend our Back-to-school event? 

The Back to School Fair is not just about preparing for the academic year; it’s about building 
our school community. We encourage all families to come out, engage with teachers and 
staff, and meet other families. This event is a fantastic way to start the year off right! 

We want to thank all of our sponsors who will be graciously supporting our event this year, 
with donations, prizes, and monetary donations for supplies. All of our sponsors will be 
displayed in the school cafeteria.  

If you have any questions or would like to donate to this event, please contact Brooke Zerbe 
at Spencerville Schools @ 419-647-4111, ext. 3121 

We look forward to seeing everyone there! Let’s make this school year the best one yet! 
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Welcome back!! I hope everyone had the opportunity to find some time to relax and recharge. I am 
excited about the upcoming school year and the opportunities for our students. We will have a new staff 
member in the high school this year. We would like to welcome Ms. Emma Davis to our math 
department. Ms. Davis will teach pre-algebra and algebra. She will replace Mr. Darren Sharp who 
accepted the high school principal position at Elida. We wish Mr. Sharp the best. 

“Back to School Fair” will be held on Monday, August 26th from 12-2pm and 4-6:30pm. This will be a 
great opportunity to meet our staff while walking through your students' schedule. You will have the 
opportunity to get information on clubs and organizations the high school has to offer, meet with the 
school nurse, if necessary, and to have your students’ picture taken by Lange Photography. Members of 
the cafeteria staff, transportation and technology departments will be available to help and answer 
questions you may have. There will also be several local organizations from the community on site if you 
are looking to become more involved. 

There have been a few changes to the student handbook for this upcoming year. Personal care products: 
The use of body sprays, colognes, perfumes, deodorants, and any other personal care products with 
spray-on applications are prohibited on school premises including in classrooms, hallways, restrooms, 
locker rooms, and on school buses. Students may use personal care products that are applied with roll-
on or stick applicators. Dress Code: Students are not permitted to wear sleepwear, pajama pants, or 
slippers to school unless it is on a designated day. High school students, only, may still carry their 
backpacks during the school and they may have their phones out during lunch. If students have their 
phones/ear buds out in the hallways, everyone will lose the privilege of being able to be on their phone 
during lunch. 

As a reminder, attendance plays a critical role in your student's academic success. Students need to be at 
school and on time to receive instruction from their teachers. Attendance matters. Missing a day of 
school now and then may not seem like much, but absences add up. If a student is absent just two (2) 
days every month, they will miss thirteen (13) hours of instruction in a month, one hundred seventeen 
(117) hours of instruction in a school year, and one and a half (1 ½) years of instruction from kindergarten 
through graduation. The high school day begins at 7:45am and ends at 2:45pm. The doors will unlock for 
students to enter the school building at 7:20. We do ask if your student will not be able to make it to 
school for any reason that you call our building secretary, Brittany Kennedy, at 419.647.4111 ext. 3200, or 
you may email her at kennedyb@svbearcats.org. If your student is not feeling well and you are uncertain 
whether to send them, our nurse, Mrs. Christy Erickson, is here to help you make that decision. I know it is 
very easy for students to text you they are not feeling well and want to go home. I ask that you please 
check with the school before just coming and picking them up. Students may only miss so many hours, 
excused or unexcused, before an intervention plan will be put in place. 

We are doing everything we can to make this another great school year! We have an amazing community 
with great students, parents, and staff! We all want what is best for our Bearcat students. I saw this quote 
from Nick Saban on being a Team Leader – “You can’t be the guy that comes in the meeting late. You 
can’t be the guy that’s missing class. You have to set a good example and be somebody everybody else 
on the team can emulate.” 

If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out to me. As I mentioned above, communication is 
key, and we can solve issues or problems by talking it through. You can reach me at 
gepharts@svbearcats.org or 419.647.4111 ext. 3203. Take care and we look forward to seeing you at the 
“Back to School Fair”. 

From the desk of the  

High School Principal  

Mr. Scott Gephart 
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From the desk of the Elementary Principal  

Mrs. Susan Wagner 

It's time for us to dust off our backpacks and lace up our sneakers because a brand-new school 
year is upon us! Excitement buzzes through the air as we reunite with old friends and welcome 
new classmates with big smiles and warm hellos. Our classrooms are bursting with colorful 
decorations and cozy reading corners, inviting us to dive into fascinating books and embark on 
thrilling adventures. With pencils freshly sharpened and notebooks waiting to be filled with our 
imaginations, we're eager to learn new things, solve challenging puzzles, and discover the 
wonders of the world around us. Here's to another year of laughter, learning, and making 
memories that will last a lifetime!  
 

Arrival and Dismissal: Drop-off for elementary students will be the same as last year. Parents can 
drop off using the west parking lot and students will enter through the AG entrance, or students 
may be dropped off at the bell tower entrance. Please do not let students out of cars until 8:25, as 
that is when the doors open.   
Elementary pick up will remain in the west parking lot and parents will be expected to park and 
pick up their students from the staff on duty. We will continue using pick up cards this year. Please 
be kind to staff on duty who are enforcing this policy. Our intent is to simply ensure your child’s 
safe departure from school.   
 All students will have 3 pick-up cards with their individual names on them. The new set of cards 
will be available for pick up in the student’s homeroom class at the Back to School Fair. Anyone 
picking up a student MUST show the card with the student’s name on it to the staff member on 
duty. If there is not a card presented to staff, then the student will be brought into the office. The 
pick-up person will be verified by the principal or secretary and the student will need to be 
signed out. We appreciate your support as we are trying to make our school more safe and 
secure. If you have any questions or concerns regarding this new policy, please contact Mrs. 
Wagner.   
 

Electronic Devices: No electronic devices of any kind will be allowed at school. If students enter 
the building with phones or smart watches, they will be required to be turned off and placed in 
their bookbags until the end of the day. Young students are easily distracted, and we want to 
ensure your child gets the most out of their educational opportunity.   
 

Attendance has become an important focus over the past few years. It is important students are 
here to experience the best educational setting. According to HB 166, students with a 
nonmedical excuse or without legitimate excuse are only allowed to miss 65 hours of school. 
Once 65 hours has been attained, a doctor’s note will be required to excuse further absences. 
Please refer to the handbook for details regarding this policy. The handbook is on the elementary 
webpage.   

Staff will continue to communicate using class dojo. Teachers will send out instructions for new 
class accounts as we near closer to the start of school.   
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PTO: I would like to thank our PTO, parents and students for a successful Laps for Learning 
campaign in the spring! The staff and students had a blast!! PTO is vital to providing wonderful 
opportunities for our students! PTO sponsors all K-4 fieldtrips, books for our classrooms and 
libraries, and multiple rewards teachers give to students. We appreciate all of the time and effort 
these volunteers give to our school community. Please consider being a part of this amazing 
organization!! Please contact Andrea Tucker for more information.  

Football Games:  We are ready for another thrilling season of Bearcat football!! We want to 
ensure all students can enjoy the game and cheer our team in a safe manner, therefore footballs 
are prohibited to be brought into the stadium by fans. We have added a student section at the 
stadium.  Students may be required to sit if their behavior warrants it.   
  

We have a few staff changes at Spencerville Elementary!!  
Mrs. Anne Bertke will transition from 4th grade to 2nd grade.   
Mrs. Lauren VanVorce is so excited to start year 6 of teaching at Spencerville! She graduated 
from The Ohio State University with a degree in Early Childhood Education and continued her 
education to become an intervention specialist. She is married and has three boys that keep her 
busy! She enjoys staying active with her family and when she has downtime, you can catch her 
reading a good book! She cannot wait to be a part of the Bearcat family and bring her passion for 
teaching to our students!  
 

As we embark on this new school year together, let's embrace the excitement and possibilities 
that lie ahead. We are committed to fostering a safe, supportive, and stimulating environment 
where every child can thrive. Thank you to our dedicated staff, supportive families, and eager 
students for making this community so special. Here's to a year filled with growth, learning, and 
memorable experiences for all. Welcome back, and let's make this a fantastic school year! 
 
Don’t hesitate to reach out if you have any questions or concerns. My door is always open.  
 
Feel free to contact me via phone at (419) 647-4113 ext 3101 or via email at 
wagners@svbearcats.org.  
 
Susie Wagner  

Get your school pictures taken at the Back to School Fair on Monday, August 26th!  Ordering informaƟon  is on page 21. 
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 Bus Right GPS/New Bus Radios/Expanded Open Enrollment Area  

Spencerville buses will be using Bus Right GPS systems for the 2024-25 school year. With the new GPS 
system, parents and students will be able to get notifications as the school bus approaches their stop. 
More information on Bus Right GPS will be available at the Back-to-School Fair.  
 
All Spencerville school buses have also been equipped with a new digital radio system, replacing the old 
analog system. The new radios, along with a new repeater and antenna installed on the K-12 building, will 
significantly improve the clarity and range of the bus radios.   
 
Spencerville has changed its transportation policy regarding open enrollment students. The new policy 
allows all students who live within a six-mile radius of the school to now be picked up by a Spencerville 
bus.  Open enrollment parents/guardians should be sure to request transportation services within Final 
Forms to be included on our bus route list for the 2024-25 school year.  
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From the desk of the Middle School Principal  

Mr. John Zerbe 
Welcome Back to School! 
 
Dear Families of Spencerville Local Schools, 
I hope you have all enjoyed a restful and rejuvenating summer break. As we prepare to embark 
on another exciting school year at Spencerville Middle School Name, I am filled with enthusiasm 
and optimism for the opportunities and experiences that lie ahead. Mr. Stemen’s summer crew 
has been working diligently, getting the building ready.  Our teachers have been in our hallway 
preparing their classrooms for a successful year. 
 
Important Dates to Remember 
· Back to School Fair: Monday, August 26th from 12-2pm and 4-6:30pm 

First Day of School: Wednesday, August 28th 

This year, we are focusing on the following key areas: 
1. Academic Excellence: We remain committed to providing a rigorous and engaging academic 
program that challenges all students to reach their full potential. 
2. Student Well-Being: The well-being of our students is a top priority. We will continue to 
provide a supportive environment that promotes social-emotional learning, mental health, and 
physical well-being. 
3. Community Engagement: We aim to strengthen our school community through increased 
parent involvement and community partnerships. We encourage all parents to participate in 
school events and volunteer opportunities. 
 
Once again, the Back-To-School Fair is scheduled for Monday, August 26th.  Don’t forget that 
school pictures are taken on this day so dress appropriately 
 
Website: www.spencervillebearcats.com - All handbook information can be found here. 
 
Important Information 

Lockers: will be provided as usual - locks will not be provided but can be issued upon request. 
We ask that if you use a lock, please use ours. 

 
Backpacks:  We will not allow students to carry backpacks from class to class as we have in the 

past. They can bring them to school and put them in their provided locker. The backpacks 
have become trip hazards in the classroom. 

 
Electronic Devices: Should not be brought to school unless needed for an after-school activity. 

If brought to school, they should be turned off and kept in their locker. Young students are 
easily distracted and we want to ensure your child gets the most out of their educational 
opportunity. 
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Middle School Student Council 
 
Arrival to school: Doors will open at 7:20 a.m. - students will either go to breakfast or 1st 

period when entering the building. 
 
Dress Code: As you shop for school clothes, please keep in mind the dress code. Students 

should dress comfortably and appropriately for school. The complete dress code can be 
found in the handbook, but here are a few bullets: 

-(NEW) Students are not permitted to wear sleepwear, pajama pants, or slippers to 
school unless it is on a designated day.  
-No hats/hoodies once they enter the building. 
 -No inappropriate images and/or language on clothing. 

-Fingertip rule – shorts, dresses, holes in pants must be “fingertip length”. A 
student should be able to stand straight, arms by their side, and not have their 
fingertips reach past their clothing. Any hole above the fingertip must be covered. 
-Leggings are allowed with a top of appropriate length for coverage. 

***If you feel anything is inappropriate to wear to school, then don’t.  

Personal Care Products: (NEW) The use of body sprays, colognes, perfumes, deodorants, and 
any other personal care products with spray-on applications are prohibited on school 
premises including in classrooms, hallways, restrooms, locker rooms, and on school 
buses. Students may use personal care products that are applied with roll-on or stick 
applicators. 

 
Vape Detection System: Our restrooms will be 

monitored with detectors. All activations will 
alert a response from staff. Students will be 
subject to search upon alarm activation. 

 
Drop-off and Pick-up: Students who will be 

dropped off and/or picked up at school by 
vehicle will use the front entrance. Please keep 
this moving smoothly. If you are waiting for 
pick-up, please move up as far as possible to 
not hold up the line. We ask that no cars park 
in the lane between the school and weight 
room. Thanks in advance for being patient and 
safe. 
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Football Games: Just like last year, we ask that fans come to the game and be great spectators 
and cheer on the teams. For the safety of all fans, footballs are prohibited to be brought to 
games by fans. There have been lots of updates to Memorial Field including new handicap 
accessible seating on the south end of the stadium. There will designated bleachers for the 
students at the north end of the stadium.  We are asking that students either sit in that 
section with their friends, or with their parents. 

Attendance: Attendance is crucial to your student's success. Missing 1 or 2 days a week may 
not seem like much, but that time adds up very quickly and can lead to learning gaps. The 
last thing we want is for your student to miss out on the learning and developmental 
opportunities. If your child will be absent or leaving during school hours, please call/email 
Billie at 419-647-4112 x3103 or woodb@svbearcats.org. If your child is leaving during 
school hours, a written request or phone call is to be submitted to the school office prior to 
dismissal. The school office must be notified by a parent/guardian for dismissal of the 
student during school hours. Personal texts or social media outlets will not be accepted. 
According to HB 166, students with a nonmedical excuse or without legitimate excuse are 
only allowed to miss 65 hours of school. Once 65 hours has been attained, a doctor’s note 
will be required to excuse further absences.  

I am confident that, together, we can make this school year a rewarding and memorable one for 
all our students. Let’s work together to create a positive and enriching environment where every 
student can thrive. 
 
Welcome back, and here’s to a great school year! I can be reached at 419-647-4112 x 3102 or 
email zerbejohn@svbearcats.org. 
 
 
        Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
         
        John Zerbe 
        Principal, Spencerville Middle School 



 21 



 22 



 23 



 24 



 25 



 26 

The 2nd annual International Culture Appreciation 
Week was held during the last week of 
June.  This year's attendance was nearly double 
that of last year with 18 students and adult 
volunteers attending.  

Each day of the week started with some cultural 
exchange discussions, which included videos 
and fun quizzes.  The second half of the day 
expanded on the discussion and allowed hands-
on experience with the cultural concept.   

Throughout the week the students played wiffle 
ball, frisbee golf, basketball, hiked at Ft. Amanda, 
and worked on various American and 
Marshallese crafts.  The week culminated with a 
brief group presentation summarizing what was 
learned during the week. 

It was a fun time for all! 

 

Mr. David Lenhart, TESOL 
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We are excited to share that we will be having the following food trucks this year at our Back to School Fair 
on Monday, August 26th. Most trucks will be set up and ready around 11:00 and will stay open through the 
day, until 6:30/7 (as long as supplies last). We are thankful for them for coming and serving not only our 
students, families, and staff but they will be open to the community. Keep in mind, some trucks may take 
cash only.  

JOIN US AT THE  
BACK TO SCHOOL FAIR!!! 
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Last Spring the 5th graders parƟcipated in a unit on the Titanic.  Students made their own boat and had a contest to see which 
was constructed the best to survive sinking.  The students placed pennies in their boats unƟl it sunk.  -Mrs. Hoback 

Corinne Miller's winning boat in Mrs. Hoback's homeroom held 299 pennies before sinking. 

Katelynne Bell assists Mason Grover in 
Mrs. England's classroom contest . 

Students in Mrs. England's class, 
Chase Vandemark, Emma Pohlman, 
Evelyn Smith, and Jace Sommers 
work to see how many pennies their 
boat can hold! 
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Food Service Information for Families for 2024-25 
 
School Menus & Meal Prices 
Breakfast and lunch menus are posted on the Café/Food Service web page.  
Breakfast is $1.65 for K-4th grade and $1.75 for 5th-8th grade.  
Lunch prices are $3.00 for K-4th grade and $3.25 for 5th-8th grade.  
Students who qualify for reduced-price meals will receive school breakfast and lunch for free the 

2024-25 
 
Paying for School Meals 
You can add funds to your child’s account, set recurring payments, add low balance notifications 

and see what your child is buying at www.payschoolscentral.com. 
Checks and cash are also accepted. Payments should be sent to school in an envelope clearly 

labeled with your child’s student ID number and name, and turned into your child’s teacher or 
the main office. 

 
Free and Reduced-Price Meals 
You may qualify for Free or Reduced-Price Meals. New applications are required each school year. 

The link for the 24-25 SY meal application will be sent to you in an email through Final Forms. 
If your child qualifies for free lunches, they are also eligible to receive free breakfast. 
You can apply online at www.payschoolscentral.com using the last four digits of your child’s pin 

code. Paper applications are available for download on the school website 
www.spencervillebearcats.com under Café/Food Service web page or in the main office.  

Please complete an online application or return the paper application to the main office. 
 
Breakfast at School 
Please talk with your children about whether or not you would like them to purchase breakfast at 
school. Students will often join their friends for breakfast, and we do not want any surprises when you 
check your child’s lunch account balance. Breakfast service is available every morning unless there is 
a weather or planned delay.  
Breakfast served in the Cafeteria, K-4th grade-8:20-8:40, 5th-12th grade-7:20-7:40. 

 
What’s in a Meal? 
The Spencerville School Local School District participates in the USDA-funded National School 
Breakfast & Lunch Programs and follow their nutritional guidelines and meal pattern. 
Breakfast includes: One entree consisting of whole grains, two fruit options (100% juice or no-sugar-

added canned or fresh fruit) and fat free flavored milk or 1% white milk. 
*Students must take 2 of the 3 items, 1 being a fruit option to make a full meal according to the 
USDA. 

Lunch includes: One entree comprised of lean proteins and whole grains, ½ cup fruit option (100% 
juice or no-sugar added canned or fresh fruit), ½ cup vegetable option (fresh or low sodium 
canned/frozen) and fat free flavored milk or 1% white milk, 
*Grades 9-12 can choose two fruits and two vegetables options. 
*All students must take 3 of the 5 items, 1 being  a fruit or vegetable option to make a full meal 
according to the USDA. 

Please contact the school nurse if your student has any food allergies or medical issues. The USDA 
requires a doctor’s note before any substitutions can be made. Medical Form posted on the School 
Nurse web page. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Deb Kill, Food Service Supervisor, at killd@svbearcats.org 
or 419-647-4111 ext.3206 

USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer. 
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Information from the School Nurse:   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Special Education Students: 
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Dental Service: 

 

  Vision Service: 

 Health Partners of Western Ohio will be returning to Spencerville Schools for their 2nd year around January, an        
exact date will be sent out when confirmed.  They will offer a complete vision exam and glasses will be ordered 
and fitted here at school if needed.  This program is free of charge for Spencerville students.  The program is 
open to all K-12 students.  Applications will be available after the start of school.  

  Confidentiality: 

 

  Questions or Concerns: 

 

 

 

I am excited for the 2024-2025 school year. Let's have a great school year! 

Christy Erickson, RN BSN 

School Nurse 
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